
Deerwood Township 

Special Meeting-Annual Road Insp  

Deerwood Town Hall 

May 17, 2025 

8:00 am 

 

 

Board of Supervisors      Clerk – Carol Pundt 

Scott Brix – Supervisor     Treasurer – Amy Donavan 

Josh Thompson – Vice Chairman    Road Overseer – Steve Reilly 

David Gray – Chairman 

 

 

Present: Scott Brix, David Gray, Steve Reilly, Josh Thompson, Carol Pundt 

Absent: None 

 

David Gray called the meeting to order at 8:00am with the Pledge of Allegiance.  A motion was made 

by Josh Thompson and seconded by David Gray to approve the agenda. 

 

The list of roads to be inspected was reviewed by the Board.  The road inspection began at 8:05am. 

The Board decided to inspect the following roads today: Agate Lake Road, Agate Shores Road, 

Beach Road, Black Bear Drive, Black Lake Road, Cascade Court, Cuyuna Greens Drive, Deer Trail 

Drive, Lake Shore Drive, Linberg Road, Mallard Drive, Maple Shores, Miller Circle, Ministers Point 

Road, Peterson Creek Drive, Peterson Lake Road, Placid Drive, Scandia Road, Serpent Shores, 

Sunrise Drive, Sunset Drive, and Thompson Point Road. 

 

The Supervisors returned to the Town Hall at 10:25am.  Road concerns were addressed on the Road 

Inspection Report sheet which was handwritten by Josh Thompson.  Steve Reilly will type up the 

Road Report to give to the Board for final review at the June Board meeting.   

 

Discussion Concerns: Brushing to be done on Maple Shores this winter.  The Board asked Steve 

Reilly for an estimate regarding an expansion for the work on Black Lake Road from the Nixon’s 

property to where the pavement ends (last 10th of a mile before the pavement).  On West Hamlet 

Road at the bottom of the hill there is standing water after it rains.  Steve Reilly will bring in some 

aggregate to fill in the low spot.   Road Dust control may be delayed because of the recent couple 

of days of rain.  There were concerns regarding a budget policy (fixed costs vs. discretionary costs) 

which will be addressed at the next Budget/Audit meeting in 2026.  The Township has 13 miles of 

paved roadways.  The suggestion was to reclaim ½ mile per year. 

 

A motion was made by Scott Brix and seconded by Josh Thompson to adjourn the meeting at 

10:50pm.  All voted in favor of the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

 

 

_____________________ _______________________ _____________________ 


